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23rd June 2023 

Reflection on the week: 

What a busy week we have had! It was wonderful to see so many families at the 
Summer Fete and Picnic, enjoying the fun activities in the sunshine. We have had 
the pleasure of welcoming Potter Street Primary School to a Year 2 music        
festival today and it was amazing to watch the children make new friends and 
play, sing and dance together with such joy. I was very proud of our children and 
the warm welcome that they gave to our visitors. Our Year 3 children visited 
Harlow Museum and found out lots of information about the history of how       
Harlow has developed into the large modern town it is today. I have also been 
visiting RE lessons and I am delighted to share with parents and carers that I am 
very pleased with the excellent standard of RE teaching at Holy Cross. Our 
teachers work very hard to ensure that they deliver meaningful and memorable 
RE teaching to the children.  

In the Gospel this week we heard from St Mathew and he listed many of the 
names of Jesus’s Disciples. I was very impressed when I visited our 2 Reception classes, that they knew many of 
the names and could also tell me why they were special friends of Jesus.  

In the Gospel, Jesus tells his Disciples that, “The harvest is plentiful, but the workers are few. Ask the Lord of 
the harvest, therefore, to send out workers into His harvest” Matthew 9:37-38. This made me reflect on the        
importance of us working in partnership together, as school and parents, to help our children to become their 
best selves. Whilst achieving well academically, our priority as a Catholic school, is to guide our pupils, along with 
your support, to becoming strong Catholic Christians who make the world a better place.  

Have a wonderful weekend,  

Mrs Kerrell 

Headteacher 
 
 
Fete and picnic 
 
A huge thank you to Kate Cater and Bernie Cundins for working together with Karen Slater to organise and    
deliver the wonderful Summer Fete and Picnic. So much hard work went in to planning the event. My thanks also 
to parents who came along on the day and helped to set up the stalls, or clear away at the end and to the        
parents who manned the stalls. A final word of thanks to you our parents and carers for all of the tickets and 
activities you purchased and if you bought raffle tickets. We still have some prizes to be collected from the 
office. 
 
Water Bottles 
 
It is very important that the children have a water bottle in school in this hot weather.           
The bottle should contain only water and must not contain juice or be the Prime drink that is 
currently on the market. 
  
We are also noticing an increase in the number of the very expensive Air Up water bottles. We 
would prefer children not to have these as if they get lost,  children will be very upset. If your 
child does have one of these bottles, please ensure that their name is on it so that we can 
quickly identify who it belongs to. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Congratulations to the joint winners of the KS1 Attendance Award,       
Dragonflies and Squirrels, achieving 99% attendance. Well done! The 
joint winners of the KS2 Attendance Award, are Rabbits  and Eagles, 
attaining 98% attendance. Well done!  

Please ensure you are sending your child into school everyday, unless 
they are not well enough to attend. Attending school is so  important 
and makes a huge difference to your child’s learning. The gates open at 
8:30am until 8.50am.  

It is essential you notify us of your child’s absence by 9am       
either by telephone or using the Pupil Asset report absence       
option on   every day of absence. We need full details of why your 
child is  unable to attend school. We are frequently having to    
contact  parents, to find out why their child is absent from school. 
If you do not notify us of the reason for your child’s  absence it 
may not be authorised.   

Butterflies  95% 

Ladybirds  93% 

Dragonflies 99% 

Grasshoppers 91% 

Hedgehogs 94% 

Squirrels 99% 

Badgers 92% 

Foxes 97% 

Hares 97% 

Rabbits 98% 

Kingfishers 97% 

Robins 91% 

Eagles 95% 

Owls 98% 

Catholic Social Teaching 

We have been learning about the importance of Catholic Social Teaching in our lives. Our 9 Gospel Values are 
the bedrock of our school and what we would like the children to show to others. There are 7 principles of 
Catholic Social Teaching and these underpin our Gospel Values. The Gospel values are the golden threads that 
weave through all that we do at Holy Cross and the Catholic Social Teaching principles are the silver threads 
that run from the Gospel Values. Our first board as everyone comes through into our school, shows this. 

  

Human Dignity is the cornerstone of these principles and the children have been learning about this, this week. 
We want our pupils to think about others and the dignity of human life as we are all made in the likeness of 
God and should therefore reflect this to others through our words and actions.   

We would like parents to support our work on Catholic Social Teaching at home and to find out more please  
follow this link: https://cafod.org.uk/pray/catholic-social-teaching . There is also a helpful video if you follow 
this link: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=XNcBCPVbYDU 

 

Jungle Book Production for Key Stage 1 

We were very lucky that the M&M Theatre Company 
had a cancellation this week and delivered a          
performance of The Jungle Book to Reception and 
Key Stage 1. The children had a brilliant experience 
and we hope to see them again. 

 

https://cafod.org.uk/pray/catholic-social-teaching
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=XNcBCPVbYDU




 
Year 3 Trip to Harlow Museum 
 
This week Foxes and Badgers went to Harlow Museum to find out more about how Harlow was designed as a 
New Town. The children took part in a range of activities including; designing their own New Town, using maps 
to see how this area has changed over the years, exploring old and new objects and bikes and creating paper 
sculptures using geometric shapes. In the afternoon the children had time to look around the museum and 
learn more about Sir Fredrick Gibberd. The children all really enjoyed their day and their behaviour was      
fantastic!  



Times Tables Rockstars 

Congratulations to the following children for trying really hard with their times tables this week. 

 

 Hedgehogs:  Thea Dixon    Squirrels: Aoife Boland       

 Badgers:  Axel Brooks    Foxes: Isabella Tyson      

 Hares:   Jeremy Cox    Rabbits: Marshall Pavelin     

 Kingfishers:   Zoe Staines    Robins: Bryan Udeagha      

 Eagles:  Cosmas Eze    Owls:  Isla Marsh-Gray     
                  

 Gospel Values Awards   

The Gospel Value this week is...  

 Gentleness  

   - love and friendship 

“If anyone strikes you on the cheek, offer the other 
also.” (6:29) Samaritan Village (9:54) 

Congratulations to the following children who received the Gospel values certificate this week. 

 Butterflies:   Alexandra Sirghe   Ladybirds:  Tobi Ojo     

 Dragonflies:  Lottie Peters   Grasshoppers: Elaeh Robson     

 Hedgehogs:   Nicole-Marie Kazamia  Squirrels:  Tadhg Hanifin-Flynn   

 Badgers:  Zachary Timbrell   Foxes:  Nathaniel Obinna    

 Hares:   Albert Edwards   Rabbits:  Victoria Banjo    

 Kingfishers:  Kayla Umaru   Robins:  Darcie Bethell                                 

 Eagles:   Mmasi Ihekaigbo-Iwuaba Owls:   Shauden Sesay   
                 
                 
          









 

 

 

 

Based on the gospel for Sunday 25 June, Twelfth Sunday of Ordinary Time: Matthew 10:26-33   

"Do not be afraid of those who kill the body."  

"Do not be afraid", Jesus reassured his disciples three times in this passage, as he prepared them to face 

trials and persecutions that would come when they proclaimed the Gospel. 

 

In today's troubled times, fear is a common emotion as we grapple with the impact of the rising cost of 

living at home and witness the ever more frequent devastating effects of climate change and of conflict 

on our sisters and brothers in so many countries.  

 

Fear can make us feel helpless, perhaps struggling to understand God's plan for us or to see what we can 

do to make things better. Is there anything we can do about high food, energy and housing costs, 

drought, flooding and the horrors of war?  

 

At a prayer vigil for Italian teenagers last year, Pope Francis had a message that is relevant to us all. He 

encouraged us to bring our fears - which dwell in darkness - into the light by naming them and sharing 

them with others.  

 

We are not alone. Each of us is precious to Jesus, who is always accompanying us on our journey to do 

what is right.   

Risen Lord,  

as we contemplate the gift of being your missionary disciples, lift up our spirit, 

take away all of our fears and give us joy and peace. 

Amen.  

The Words of Pope Francis 

Jesus is the hand of the Father who never abandons us, the 
strong and faithful hand of the Father who always and only wants 
our good. 











 

Menu week 2           Diary Dates      

Monday 26th June 

Kingfishers Swimming  

Years 1 & 2 Drawing 
3:10 - 4:10   

Years 1 & 2 Cosmic Yoga   
3:10 - 4:10 

Years 3 & 4 Cosmic Yoga      
3:15 - 4:15 

Year 3 International Club 3:15 -  
4:15 

KS2 Basketball  3:15 - 4:15 

 

 

Tuesday 27th June 

Choir Music Festival 1:30 

Year 3 & 4 Football 3:15 - 4:15 

Year 5 & 6 Football 3:15 - 4:15 

 

Wednesday 28th June 

Year 3 Eucharistic Service 9:00 

KS1 Karate  3:10 - 4:10 

Year 2 and 3 Gardening Club 
3:15 - 4:15 

KS2 Rounders 3:15 - 4:15 

New Reception Parent Induction 
Evening 6:00 

 

Friday 30th June 

Reception Southend Trip 

Year 4 Kentwell Trip 

KS2 Assembly 9:00 

KS1 Assembly 2:30 

KS2 Dodgeball 3:15 - 4:15  

 

Happy Birthday this week to… 

Caliyah Aboagye-Manu, Ohemaa Prempeh, Stanley Chambers,           
Kyren Laidley,  Will Bannister-How, Abigail Olagunju,                           
Hannah Mahalik-Berec & Medeina Kucinskaite 

 

 

Golden Awards: 

Butterflies: Amelia Chapska, for a lovely retelling of a story about a holiday 

Ladybirds:  ThankGod Oregbhemhe, for excellent recall of doubles to 5   

Dragonflies:   Flynn Williams, for working hard with his phonics  

Grasshoppers: Naomi Dawadu, for her fantastic effort with her phonics  

Hedgehogs: Freddie Wink, for an amazing knowledge of animals and their habitats 

Squirrels:  Christabel Nyarko-Mensah, for fantastic work on texture in art 

Badgers:  Parker Loughran-Ricketts, for showing excellent enthusiasm when learning about the      
   Sacrament of Confession 

Foxes:  Jalyn Muigai, for a great attitude towards her learning   

Hares:  Dylan Cater, for his amazing Shakespeare acting 

Rabbits:  Ilinca Branisteanu, for her confidence when performing Romeo and Juliet 

Kingfishers: Olivia Jarczewska, for always having a fantastic attitude to learning  

Robins:  Harvey Driscoll, for amazing effort with his work presentation in all subjects 

Eagles:  Adjoa Kwakye, for always working hard and trying her best 

Owls:   Aidan Cater, for fantastic enthusiasm in the Leavers’ Play 

 

 

Wishing everyone a lovely weekend. 

      Mrs A Kerrell  Mr S Kelliher 

House Points 

Congratulations to the   
winning house St Andrew’s 

Thursday 29th June 

Year 1 Football 3:10 - 4:10 

Year 2 Football 3:10 - 4:10 

KS2 Karate  3:15 - 4:15 

 

 

 

Please download our News & Events 

App for dates for the year. Details 

are available on the schools website 

under News & Events at 

www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk    


